Carol Loughrey welcomes Keswick Valley Start SMART on behalf of the MWMFF

Congratulations to Keswick Valley Start Smart. You have worked long and hard to realize your vision of a program that welcomes young children and their families into your school. The Margaret and Wallace McCain Family Foundation is privileged to support your endeavors. 

Today’s celebration of Start Smart is a tribute to Wallace McCain who passed away last week. He believed in working in partnership with communities and governments to demonstrate the possible.  He believed that the Foundation could play a role in building early childhood and family programs into public education. I spoke with Mrs. McCain yesterday and she said:   “Tell them I am so proud of what they are doing. This is important work and they are making an enormous effort in doing it well. Congratulations! “
The development of the nine early child development centres in New Brunswick has been accompanied by a lot of listening to families, children, educators, school and service providers.    This is what we have heard to date:

Overwhelmingly families are telling us that Early Childhood Centres should be located within schools or closely associated with schools.

· As the hub of the community, the school is already supported by a provincial infrastructure. 

· Located in a school, the early childhood centre has access to shared school spaces and resources, not only during the school year but also throughout the summer months.

· With the declining school population in New Brunswick, many schools have underused spaces.  Locating early childhood centres within these spaces guarantees the viability of community schools, especially in small rural areas.

· Locating early childhood programs as well as before- and after-school activities within the school minimizes transitions for children.

Service providers tell us that it makes sense to integrate early childhood and education services at the local and provincial levels.

Parents, educators and service providers tell us early childhood centres should be restructured to ensure universal access and the preparation of all children for school, and of schools for children.

Communities, families and a range of organizations play a role in preparing children for school learning, and schools themselves need to be ready to receive children entering Kindergarten classes. As part of the school community, the demonstration sites are harnessing the efforts of families and communities. Awareness about the learning and developmental needs of younger learners within school settings is growing. 

Everyone tells us they are not looking for a new bureaucracy.  Families and communities want to be involved in shaping their own unique program but they all want and need the same elements:  an accessible location where they can find parenting advice, child care, preschool programming for their children and support if their child has special needs. 

Mr. Premier and Minister Carr – thank you for joining us today to launch Keswick Valley Start Smart and to honour Wallace McCain, a great man and a great Canadian.
